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PRESIDENT'S NOTE

Each Senior received a WHS
Senior Boo Flier with their treat-
there was an old school ghost

version too!

The special Boos from the
Freshmen, Sophomores &

Juniors came in all shapes and
sizes but all carried the same
Halloween and school spirit to

surprise, brighten, and delight the
night for our Seniors!

A super surprised Senior getting
BOOed!

Dear Fellow WHS Families,

Snow!? That’s New England weather for
you! The geraniums planted in front of
WHS are still blooming and look beautiful
coated in white! Thanks Mahoney’s Garden
Center, moms who planted with love and
hope and for those who helped water them
throughout the summer! Many hands make
light work and a difference!
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EVERY WHS Senior was BOO’ED for
Halloween (all 376 of them)! Thank you to
all of underclassmen and families who
made it happen! You made memories that
will not be forgotten.  Don’t worry if you
didn’t participate, there will be more fun
opportunities to help make this year feel
special! Stay tuned!

Fall is still a crazy busy time of year!
Congratulations to all of the seniors who
submitted their Early Decision and Early
Action college applications by midnight last
night! That is no small
accomplishment! Speaking of
accomplishments, congratulations to Owen
Egan for getting a Hole-In-One! Owen’s
amazing shot was on his last hole in his
last golf match of his high school
career! Way to go Owen! 

Congratulations to all the newly elected
Class Officers and School Council Reps for
the 2020-2021 school year! You got this!

We may not be able to sing indoors yet but
lucky for us we still have great recordings
of our students click on the link under Arts
and Music Section!

The little things go a long way. Our WHS
Staff is so appreciative of the Halloween
treats and “grab and go” snacks! Who
knew that our teachers loved Boom Chicka
Pop!?

A few friendly reminders:
· Please donate a box of tissues or 2
for our WHS classrooms. There is a
donation box at the front door for students
to drop them off as they walk into school.
· Please consider donating to the Direct
Appeal campaign. Teachers are submitting
fantastic grant requests! See below for
more details.
· Don’t forget – there is NO school on
Tuesday, November 3rd!

Who could our masked staffer be this
week!? A wonderful lady with many talents!
Alum, you may have had her as a teacher!

As always, please reach out with any ideas, questions or concerns! 
Stay safe and healthy! 

Warmly,
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Mai Harrison & Abbie DiMatteo
Your WHS PFA Co-Presidents

“Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful, committed,
citizens can change the world. Indeed, it is the only thing that

ever has.” --Margaret Mead

The WHS Masked Staffer Week 7

What high school did you go to? 
I graduated from WHS (which was Lincoln School)
in 1951. 
What was your favorite subject in high school?
History was my favorite class and I went onto
Stanford and majored in Social Studies. Performed
a gymnastic program during the bb halves.
Returned to Winchester and married my high
school sweetheart. I taught 6th grade in Burlington
and my students would be 74 years old.
What sport and/or extracurricular were you
involved in high school?
I was a four star athlete and won the cup for best
athlete. I played field hockey, basketball and was
captain of the softball team. I also did gymnastics.
What is one of your hidden talents?
I bake a lot of cookies. I have made 20 Irish knit
afghans.
I have worked in the Winchester schools for 50
years.
Four of my grandsons have graduated from WHS.
Favorite Movie/Book/Band/Food?
I have too many favorite books.
Favorite song is ¨I Left My Heart In San
Francisco.¨
Favorite band was Glen Miller.
Is there a quote or saying that you live your life
by?
My favorite saying is DON´T LIE.

WHS IMPORTANT DATES - MARK YOUR CALENDAR

Tue 11/3 - No School - Professional Development / Election Day

Wed 11/11 - No School - Veterans Day

WHSPFA Direct Appeal
One and Done

Thank you parents!
We are more than 1/2 way to reaching our $20,000 goal!

One and Done is WHSPFA’s only fundraiser. We are excited to
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support activities, programs, products and services that enhance
our children’s education.

Please consider donating now – no amount is too small or too
large – it all goes to support our students, teachers, and staff in
providing a top-notch education in this unprecedented school year.

DONATE NOW via PAYPAL
or mail a check payable to:

WHSPFA 10 Cranston Road, Winchester, MA 01890

Don’t forget Corporate Matching Gift programs
offered by your employers.

You could double your impact to WHS.

The Spirit Fair has gone virtual!

The store will be live November 7th - November 21st

Please email Elle O’Connor or Charlie Savage for more details

Parents, want to be involved? Email Maria O'Connor or Kim Savage

Harvard Model Congress: Election Special

Join HMC for a very special meeting, the day before the 2020 election!!! 
November 2nd, 7:00 PM over Zoom

Fill out this form to sign up!

Winchester Service Learning Programs
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Winchester Service Learning is teaming up with Waltham non-profit Africano
for two new programs, and seeking WHS volunteers to participate right away. 

The Africano Global Citizenship program for high school students
will meet on Zoom on Mondays from 4-5 PM.

 The Africano Homework Club to help middle school students
will meet on Zoom on Wednesdays from 4-5 PM.

Contact Ms. Edenhofner for more info and to sign-up.

Intergenerational Programs and
Community Service Projects Workshop

All WHS students are invited to join a special 3-part workshop on how to plan
Intergenerational Programs and Community Service Projects. This is

a great opportunity for students who are interested in working
with senior citizens and the elderly, as well as those who want to learn about

how to get their community service project ideas off the ground.

The workshop seminars will be Monday November 2nd, 9th, and 16th, from
4-6 PM via Zoom. This program is sponsored by the Jenks Center. 

Register at Intergenerational Workshop or
Contact Ms. Edenhofner for more information. 

2021 MLK, Jr. Day of Service

Bring your ideas for a Day of Service under the "new normal." Co-sponsored
by Connect & Commit and Network for Social Justice. 

Contact Ms. E. in the Social Studies Department for more info

Red & Black Subscriptions

WANT TO READ ABOUT WHS SCHOOL EVENTS AND ATHLETICS?

The Red & Black, Winchester High's student-produced newspaper is now
offering annual subscriptions. Subscribe to The Red & Black for only $25 to
receive a monthly copy of our professionally printed newspaper containing
student-written articles on school events, athletics, and everything student life!
Subscribers will also gain premium access to our brand new website, updated
weekly with photographs and videos of the Winchester High experience.

Complete this form to subscribe.
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WHS SPORTS

We Want to Hear From You!

If you have scores from games and pictures of WHS athletes in
action, please email them to us!

Support the Girls Varsity Soccer team by
purchasing black masks with a "W" logo for $12
each. Orders can be placed for teams/groups or

individuals who wish to order. 
Venmo @AllyMurphy36 for payment or

email with any questions

CONGRATS to the
Senior Boys Soccer
Players:
Jack Blumsack
Alex Bowers
Jon Chun 
Jonathan Deoliveira
Diego Diaz
Ryan Fujii
Lucas Gagne
Braden Hurd
William McGeehan
Nick Menounos
Jack Preston
Dylan Ross
Ryan Sekino
Ben von Halle
Max Wassarman
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Congratulations to the
WHS Varsity Golf team for defeating
Arlington HS 44 to 28 and 42 to 30.
Owen Egan (pictured right) capped
off the last match of his WHS career
with a hole-in-one on the 9th hole!

CONGRATS to the Golf Team
for finishing their season 10-0.

Seniors pictured (L to R):
Chloe Cordeiro, Owen

Egan,Trevor Lopez, Andrew
Curran & Christine Mandile

All team schedules can be found at WHS Team Schedules 

Sports Physical Information
The state is sticking to the law that requires players to have a physical

within 13 months of anytime during the sports season.  

If you need a sports physical but are unable to get an appointment, we accept
the sports physicals that CVS offers at their walk-in clinic. 
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WHS ARTS, MUSIC & THEATER

Follow this link to see two amazing videos performed by WHS
students Amy Li (lead vocals), Mia Meibom (drums, backup vocals),

and Viktor Meibom (guitar) at the 2018 and 2019 WHS National
Honor Society Talent Shows.

The first video is a performance of "Stairway to Heaven" by Led
Zeppelin and the second video has performances of "Hotel

California" by the Eagles and "Bohemian Rhapsody" by Queen.

Introducing the 2020-2021 WHS Choir

Curtain & Cue Club

Do you wish you could be on the stage this fall and showcase your performing
talent? Please fill out this form if you are interested in joining.

If you have any questions, please email Ms. Cella

WHS CLUBS & GROUPS

Want to learn more about WHS’s clubs
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and activities? 

Check out our new Clubs and Organizations website
for each group’s zoom link for the fair!

ANIME CLUB - We will be starting The Great Pretender soon, an
entertaining show full of unexpected twists and comedic plot! If you're
interested, feel free to email Elina Chen, Jevon Bunting, or Eda
Erdogmus using your school email! If you'd like to join our Discord, add
@Astrymia#4602 or @Yurt#9370 to learn more!

ARTIFICIAL INTELLIGENCE CLUB - From eloquent speech to
autonomously driving cars, artificial intelligence can do almost
everything. Together, we’ll learn how to design, program, and create the
next generation of artificial intelligence and compete in the first-ever true
artificial intelligence competition! Come to be part of the forefront of
computer science and join at this link today!

ASL CLUB - Interested in learning American Sign Language? We will be
meeting every other Thursday this year! Email us to be added to the
google classroom. We can’t wait for an awesome year! 

BEST BUDDIES CLUB - All are welcome! We will be playing fun meet
and greet games and snacks will be provided! Social distancing and
mask wearing is required and will be enforced! If you would like to join
our email list, please fill out this form! If you have any questions, please
email.

CHESS CLUB - Chess club is open to all grades. The WHS Chess Club
is a great place to play and improve at chess while having fun in a very
casual, relaxed environment. We welcome new members! If interested,
please fill out this short google form here. Come show us your moves! 

CHINESE CLUB - Are you interested in learning more about Chinese
culture and language? We meet every other Monday online from
3:30-4:30. Anyone is welcome to join us! If you're interested, please
email Elina Chen or Michael Zhang using the school emails to be added
to our Discord group!

COMPUTER SCIENCE CLUB - Do you have an idea for a game,
website, or application? Want to begin a fun new coding project with a
friend? Explore the basics of coding and learn three versatile coding
languages this year at the WHS Computer Science Club, Mondays from
5:30-6:15 PM. Join our Discord community for Zoom links and other
announcements here!

CONNECT & COMMIT CLUB - Are you interested in service learning or
volunteering in the community? Not only do we host fun and educational
meetings, but we also provide many different volunteer opportunities for
students! Follow us on Instagram @whsconnectandcommit or join our
Facebook group (Connect and Commit 020-2021) to stay updated for this

WHS PFA Newsletter 11/2/20  

9 of 22 4/29/2021, 9:21 AM



year’s plan and schedule!

CREATIVE WRITING GUILD & LITMAG CLUB - We're a club for both
aspiring and accomplished writers, working to improve writing abilities
and to build a sense of community around writing! If you're interested in
joining or having a piece of writing published in our writing magazine,
contact us. Meetings are Mondays from 3:30-4:30 over Zoom- we hope
to see you there!

DEBATE CLUB - Attention all debaters! Interested in taking your
argumentative skills out of the dining room? This is a loosely Public
Forum-based club that focuses on honing your research and reasoning
abilities through weekly debates, feedback sessions, and interactive
activities in a fun and supportive environment. Explore the pros and cons
of a variety of current topics (Nuclear energy! Human cloning!) and learn
crucial strategies that you can take into college and beyond! Unlike other
debate-based clubs, Winchester Debate places emphasis on presenting
logical arguments in a cohesive and convincing manner rather than on
networking and procedure. Whether you’re already a debate expert or
haven’t even heard of “debate” before, if you are interested in learning a
skill that is fun and informative, sign up using this form. We hope to see
you there!

FBLA CLUB - Interested in public speaking, finance, computer science,
or management? FBLA (Future Business Leaders of America) club will
go head to head with high school students from across the country in
competitions that vary from making a website that pops out to how to
survive a job interview, you can even win cash prizes! If you would like to
join please fill out this form, or you can contact us.

FEEL THE BEAT! Want to help DJ Hanlon curate the WHS
playlist? Click here to make a school-appropriate song recommendation
to be played during passing time. 

FIBER ARTS CLUB - Grab your hooks and your yarn, and dive into
another year in the Fiber Arts Club! Our goal is to not only provide our
members with the opportunity to take a break to crochet, sew, or knit, but
to also introduce any beginners into the world of Fiber Arts. We have
worked on all sorts of projects, ranging from amigurumi to blankets, and
even hats! Email Elina Chen or Hannah Du using your school email if
you're interested. You can also add @Astrymia#4602 to join the Discord
group!

FIGURE SKATING CLUB - If you are a figure skater and participate in
group and/or private skating lessons, you should join the this club! If you
are interested in joining or would like more information, please send us
an email.

FRENCH CLUB - Calling all people who like French food, French
movies, or any French culture! Sign up for French club! We will be
hosting monthly events to celebrate French food and culture! All are
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welcome! 

GEMS CLUB - Girls Empowered by More New Friends! Fun! Outings!
Embracing Confidence! Attention freshmen, sophomores and juniors! Are
you looking for a way to meet new friends, have fun and build your self-
confidence? Then GEMS is the group for you! GEMS is a girls group that
helps girls adjust to high school and form friendships, all while building
confidence and making great high school memories. All students face
challenges during high school, and GEMS is here to help you figure them
out! The group is led by senior (student) mentors and is facilitated by Ms.
Haines, Adjustment Counselor. What does a GEM do? They participate
in a weekly group with other girls to form new friendships, get advice and
have fun. They learn to act as leaders by gaining new skills that build
self-confidence. The girls get together with each other on the weekends
and evenings to relax, have fun and build friendships. The group is held
in person outside by Guidance; Lunch 1 & 2 & 3 Mondays & Fridays and
is held virtually; Wednesdays during lunch (12:00-12:35). -Have
questions? Email Ms. Haines in Guidance. Click here to sign up!

HIGH SCHOOL HELPERS CLUB - Looking to help your younger peers
with their homework? Want NHS hours? We're a club dedicated to
helping middle school students with their assignments, projects, essays,
and much more! Complete this form if you are looking to help out. We
meet Wednesdays and Thursdays from 3:30-4:00 pm.

HILE (Help Immigrants Learn English) CLUB - Do you need volunteer
hours or want to help those around you? In this club, we create monthly
pre-recorded presentations that aim towards elder immigrants/young
students who never had a chance to learn the language. Not only is this
an amazing opportunity to show your knowledge, but also a way to
strengthen your communication skills. If you are interested in joining,
please use this link to sign up.

INTERACT CLUB - If you are interested please sign up using this link.
We're hosting a Food and Gift Card drive! There is a bin outside WHS
and at 80 Myopia Rd in Winchester. We will be accepting canned goods
and gift cards to local supermarkets. The drive will end on November
10th, so donate while you still can.

ITALIAN CLUB - Fill out this attendance form if you'd like to join. Don’t
forget your mask! All are welcome! Hope to see you there! 

JSA DEBATE CLUB - Attention everyone! We will be having weekly
meetings from 4-5 PM on zoom every Thursday. JSA is a country-wide
organization created by and for young people interested in a wide array
of topics - from politics, to how government works and contributing to
their community. Join us for fun debates and thought talks! We promise a
good time for anyone who attends, so tell your friends! If interested,
please fill out this form.

JOIN MASTERCLASS COOKING! DO YOU LOVE GOOD FOOD? Each

WHS PFA Newsletter 11/2/20  

11 of 22 4/29/2021, 9:21 AM



month, we invite a guest chef from a local restaurant to teach us how to
cook one of their favorite (and easy!) dishes over Zoom. They will walk
us through the step-by-step process of cooking their unique dish, and
after an hour, everyone will have tasty food to share with their families.
Learn to cook from the best of the best and join Masterclass Cooking! If
you’re interested, please fill out this Google Form. Everyone is welcome!

MATH TEAM will be meeting virtually this year on Tuesdays and
Thursdays from 4:30-6:00 PM. Anyone interested in joining email us.

MOCK TRIAL TEAM - Interested in learning about law or improving your
debate skills? Have a hankering for justice? Want to scream objection in
a fancy suit? No previous experience is necessary. Just fill out this form.
Don't worry if you didn't come to our first meeting. We will catch you up to
speed! If you're interested in coming, please email us at to receive the
Zoom link. Hope to see new and familiar faces!

PUBLIC SPEAKING CLUB - Join us for some fun introductory activities
and get the opportunity to meet new people (freshmen, I see you!).
Public speaking and improvisation are essential life skills, and our goal is
to help you push your boundaries and build up confidence in an
enjoyable and comfortable way! Anyone interested should fill out this
form.

PURPLE CLUB - Join this club to learn, raise awareness, and share your
experiences with Epilepsy! We will host weekly zoom meetings on
Wednesdays from 4:30-5:00 as a safe space to talk about epilepsy. We
also plan on holding quarterly social distance friendly walks and
fundraisers for the Epilepsy Foundation of New England! Please fill out
this form if you want to join. Anyone is welcome regardless of your
experiences with Epilepsy! Feel free to email us.

READING CLUB - Members analyze and discuss a variety of fiction and
nonfiction books of interest (you can find a list of books we might read
here). If you’d like to join us, please fill out this form. We hope to see
you there.

RED & BLACK - Looking to join a club that works with your schedule
and looks impressive on college applications? Join our student-produced
newspaper. All students welcome, no writing skills required and no
commitments! Learn more and sign-up HERE.

RED CROSS CLUB - To get the link and stay updated with the club you
can join our Facebook group. Reach out to us via email with any
questions!

SOCIAL JUSTICE CLUB - If you are interested community service and
learning about social justice in the US and abroad, fill out this form!

TECH CREW - Do you want to learn about the technical aspect of school
plays and events? Anyone interested in technical theater, sound
production, lighting design, live broadcasting, and more should fill
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out this form. No experience is necessary.

UNICEF CLUB - We raise money and awareness for mothers and
children struggling around the world. Join to learn about the organization
and plan a project on Wednesday, November 4th, 9 AM on Zoom! If
you're interested in joining, please fill out this form.

VILLAGE MENTORS - Hello everyone! Are you looking for a way to
make a difference in people's lives? Our new club Village Mentors is just
the way to do that! We use online tools to mentor and support children in
underprivileged communities and raise money to help them improve their
schools and facilities. Here is the form to sign up We hope to see you
all there!

YEARBOOK CLUB - Want to make the 2021 yearbook great? Go to Mr.
Bond's Room B210 to sign up!

CLASS OF 2021 NEWS
CONGRATS to the Class Officers and Student Council Representatives!

President - John Bellaire
VP- Steven Rozmanith
Secretary - Mia Legere

Treasurer - Kate Emanuel

Class Reps:
Alex Bowers

Jeremiah Colbert
Molly Egan

Tia Fiorentino
Carly Von Halle

If you can believe it, it is already time to order your cap and gown!
The cost is $15.50 and all students will be wearing red. 

The order comes with one 2021 tassel. 

Get online and order now!

CLASS OF 2022 NEWS
CONGRATS to the Class Officers and Student Council Representatives!

President - Brian Kavanaugh
VP- Alessandro Cella

Secretary - Sarine Meguerditchian
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Treasurer - Anna Caggioni

Class Reps:
Camille Clarke
David Dodge

Andrew Houllahan
Boshen Li

Brooke Moloney-Kolenberg

CLASS OF 2023 NEWS
CONGRATS to the Class Officers and Student Council Representatives!

President - Ayesha Ghosh
VP - Andrew Ren

Secretary - Mary Arangio
Treasurer - Regan Miller

Class Reps:
Armen Bagdassarian

Conor Brennan
Melvin Kabucho
Jessica Korotkin
Elle O’ Connor

Charles Savage

CLASS OF 2024 NEWS
CONGRATS to the Class Officers and Student Council Representatives!

President - Kaitlin Tan
VP- Isla Ferrari

Secretary - Katie Kavanaugh
Treasurer - Mia Kurtz

Class Reps:
Addison Adams
Rebecca Fang

Andrew Lee
Jay Lepore

Reagan Murphy
Addison Walsh

NEWS AROUND TOWN
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The WHS PFA does not specifically endorse events and organizations and shares information on events
and activities that may be of interest to the WHS community as a courtesy for informational purposes.

Weeks of planning, lots of Zoom
meetings and hours of hard work
behind them, a group of Winchester
students can be very proud of their
efforts. 

Project Grow Your Mind linked 4th
graders across the district with a
group of Winchester High School
students. The WHS students provided
zoom lessons about growing flowers
from bulbs.

" The 4th grade students were 100%
engaged and the WHS students did a
great job with the presentation,
activities and answering the many
questions of our young
learners." Leslie West, Muraco
Principal

With their questions answered,
elementary students were ready to
dig in the dirt. High School mentors
supervised as kids planted 1,000+
tulip bulbs.

"They were so into it. It was
awesome." Caleb O'Connor, Student
Innovation Grant Recipient.

With luck, spring 2021 will see a
renewal of hope marked by the
blooming of thousands of tulips. WHS
students have already achieved the
goal they set when they reached out
to WFEE for support. 

"We are seeking opportunities to
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strengthen our community after being
months apart due to the pandemic.
We are striving to rebuild mentoring
relationships between older and
younger students."

Job well done!
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En KA Turkey Trot Registration Here
** Free T-shirt extended for Wednesday, 11/4 SIGN UP NOW!

ALUMNI NEWS

Are you a WHS Senior? Are you a parent of a WHS student or alumni?
Are you a staff member of Winchester Public Schools?

You are invited to join the Winchester Alumni Association
Become a member HERE

Winchester Alumni Association was launched in 2018 to support WHS alumni,
staff and families in the many transitions of their lives after the 01890.
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Alumni who register through our database may receive information on
upcoming Winchester events and volunteer opportunities, search for

classmates, share news, and support current students and young
alumni through networking and mentoring activities.

Follow us on LinkedIn, Facebook and Instagram for our
Alumni Spotlight Series that celebrates past WHS students now

around the world or check out our website HERE.

Check out our latest
alumni spotlight!

Eric Lee, Class of 2003
San Francisco, CA

Education Consultant

UNMASKED: The one and only Mrs. Bette
Crowley--ISS= can do anything with her super
skills!!!

Thank you Mrs. Crowley for participating and helping
us get to know you better!

IMPORTANT INFORMATION
WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU

We want to hear from you!

If you have any pictures, news, updates, we want to hear from you.
Please email us. We would love to share with the WHS Community!

If you NO longer wish to receive the newsletter or you wish to change or add a
new email address to your account, please email us.

To make a newsletter or a news blast submission, please email us
NO LATER than 12:00 PM on Friday.
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